
 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Carers 
As we move into the beginning of Week 5 we are at the half way mark 
of Term 1.  There has been a great deal of work achieved so far and a 
great deal more to get through.  Parent/Teacher interviews are being 
held at the end of this month and I invite you to take the opportunity to 
meet with your child’s teacher and book your interview via the Compass 
App. 
 
Years 3 & 5 NAPLAN 
During the weeks of 15th – 27th March our school will undertake the 
NAPLAN assessments.  NAPLAN has been moved forward in an 
attempt to make the data more relevant to teaching and learning.  
Please ensure that you do not over-emphasize the importance of this 
assessment as it is one assessment in many years of schooling.  If you 
believe that your child needs assistance during NAPLAN please make 
sure that you contact either the classroom teacher or Learning Support 
department.  You can do this by emailing the admin team or phoning 
and leaving a message, with as much notice as possible so that other 
arrangements can be made. 
 
Welcome Mrs Frances Johnson 
We welcome Mrs Frances Johnson to our clerical team who will be in 
the Admin office on Mondays & Tuesdays. 
 
Parking 
Last Friday afternoon a Police Officer was in attendance at the Burke 
Street pick up zone.  It is important that everyone understands that the 
Police come to schools to ensure that everyone is doing what is right 
and to make sure that the children are kept safe.  I encourage you to 
obey the road signs around the school.   
 
Term 2 Pupil Free Day 
All staff will be undertaking professional development training on 
Monday 24th April.  This will therefore be a PUPIL FREE DAY.  Can I 
remind parents that Tuesday 25th April is ANZAC DAY, therefore school 
will resume for Term 2 on Wednesday 26th April. 
 
Please see included later in the Newsletter the Collection Notice for 
Parents & Guardians from the Australian Government. 
 
Duilio Rufo 
Principal 
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Dates to Remember      

              

21 FEB -  DIO SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

 

22 FEB -  SHROVE TUESDAY 

22 FEB -  KINDY INFORMATION EVENING 6PM 

 

22 FEB – ASH WEDNESDAY 

 

23RD & 24TH FEB  -   SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 

27FEB – 3RD MAR – PT INTERVIEWS 

 

15-27  MAR -  NAPLAN 

 

20TH – 25TH MAR – PP MEETINGS K-YR 3 

 

27 MAR –   CROSS COUNTRY 

 

3-6 APR – PP MEETINGS YRS 4 - 6 

 

 7 APR – HOLY THURSDAY – LAST DAY OF 

                TERM 1 

 

 8 APR – GOOD FRIDAY 

 

24 APR – PUPIL FREE – STAFF IN SERVICE 

 

25 APR – ANZAC DAY – PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

26 APR – FIRST DAY TERM 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

           

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 



 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message 
Start to Lent 
Today we celebrated Shrove Tuesday, traditionally pancakes are eaten on Shrove Tuesday, to “indulge” 
one last time before the start of Lent and eat food that could not be eaten through Lent.  Tomorrow is Ash 
Wednesday, the start of Lent, which is perhaps the most important season in the Church calendar.  During 
the 40 days of Lent, it is traditional to pray, fast and participate in almsgiving.  All classes will focus on 
Lent in Religion lessons, we also encourage families to prepare for Lent in small ways at home: 
 

• Pray – spend time before a meal together to say a prayer of thanks or focus on something each 
person is grateful for in their day. 

• Fast – try to abstain from eating “treat” food such as chocolate or cakes. 

• Almsgiving – donate money or goods to those less fortunate.  This can also include doing kind 
deeds for other. 
 

School Photos 

Our school photos will be held on 23rdand 24th February.  A roster for photos is included later in this 

Newsletter.  Children are to wear their full, formal uniform for their class and individual photos, even if it 

their sport day.  Children can wear their sport uniform for the family photos, as these are done across two 

days during lunch time.  We have worked around the sport roster to ensure all children are in their formal 

uniform, SO PLEASE NOTE THERE HAS BEEN A CHANGE OF DATE FOR YEAR2 & 3 to ensure 

children are not in their sport uniform.  I f your child misses their photo day for any reason you can contact 

Newcastle School Portraits and make a booking to have your child’s photo taken at their Broadmeadow 

premises. 

 
Flexible Groups in Maths and English 
This week, flexible groups in Maths and English will start in Years 2-6, with Year 1 starting in Week 6.  All 
the teachers are looking forward to the groups, as it allows us to cater to the specific needs of students, 
both support and extension.  Teachers continually assess and discuss the achievement and growth of 
students, to ensure students are placed in the group that is most suitable for them.  Twice a term, teachers 
also meet to discuss data across the grade and adjustments to the groups are made as needed. 
 
Personalised Planning Meetings (PPs) 
Students with additional learning needs will be offered Personalised Planning Meetings (PPs) later this 
term.  Students in K-3 will have their PPs in Week 9 and Years 4-6 will be in Week 11.  These meetings 
will be opened this Friday 24 February at 12:00pm.  If your child has a PP, you can also have a 
Parent/Teacher Meeting (PT) in Week 6.  The Week 6 PT Meetings are shorter meetings to meet your 
child’s teacher and set some goals for Term 1 and 2.  PPs are ½ hour meetings to set goals and strategies 
to address the specific learning needs of children who have funding. 
 
Parent Teacher Meetings (PT) 
PT meetings will take place next week.  If you have not booked a meeting, please do so on Compass.  The 
bookings for all PT meetings will close this Friday at 10:00am. 

 
Kaylene Maretich 
Assistant Principal 
 
This is a great opportunity for our students to improve their knowledge about how to care for the 
environment and how when we work together in practical ways, we can make a positive difference in 
our world.  See website link for more information https://www.cleanup.org.au/cleanupaustraliaday 

 

Clean Up Australia 
Clean Up Australia Day occurs annually on the first Sunday 

in March. Get involved and take positive, practical action. 

www.cleanup.org.au 

 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanup.org.au%2Fcleanupaustraliaday&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C693f10fe798f4022f30908db1387dbe3%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638125246452380933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=H8Em9q%2BA8kKhOslZlfuM%2F%2Fgo%2B8%2B9yNDz3zMOccsNhWs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanup.org.au%2Fcleanupaustraliaday&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C693f10fe798f4022f30908db1387dbe3%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638125246452380933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=H8Em9q%2BA8kKhOslZlfuM%2F%2Fgo%2B8%2B9yNDz3zMOccsNhWs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanup.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C693f10fe798f4022f30908db1387dbe3%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638125246452380933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=50riyegreYkVIlazLYqDAL0RDBsbnWPHWsEle%2BhkY54%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanup.org.au%2Fcleanupaustraliaday&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C693f10fe798f4022f30908db1387dbe3%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638125246452380933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=H8Em9q%2BA8kKhOslZlfuM%2F%2Fgo%2B8%2B9yNDz3zMOccsNhWs%3D&reserved=0


 

 

RE News  
Sunday Gospel Reflection – The following is a wonderful reflection on the scriptures by Dianne Bergant: 
At times it seems we have rewritten the ‘Golden Rule’ to say: Do unto others before they can do unto you! 
In saying this we are not encouraging each other to do good, but to be defensive. Jesus tells us to go the 
extra mile, turn the other cheek, outdo ourselves in generosity and rise above the fray. He is not 
suggesting that we allow ourselves to be abused, but that we not perpetuate the antagonism out of which 
the mistreatment arose. He is not advocating passivity, but he is saying that we should not retaliate. Jesus 
is describing what we today would call active non-resistance, the attitude taught by Gandhi and Martin 
Luther King. 
We are familiar with the answer to the question: Who is my neighbour? We usually interpret it to mean 
those we do not particularly like. It is important to love them, to be kind to them, to help them when they 
are in need. But these are not the people whom Jesus is talking about in today’s reading. He tells us that 
the neighbours whom we are to love are those people who do not like us. We are to love those who 

deliberately exclude us from their social 
circles, who talk about us behind our backs. 
We are to love those who make us feel that 
we are not good enough for them, those who 
resent us for our accomplishments. We are to 
love those who exploit us or do us harm. This 
is indeed a radical teaching. 
Taken from - 

https://www.liturgyhelp.com/calendar/date/2023Feb19/0/RefDiBer  
 
Shrove Tuesday & Caritas Launch: Project Compassion – Today is Shrove Tuesday – the day before 
Ash Wednesday and the commencement of the season of Lent. Caritas also traditionally launches their 
Project Compassion initiative on this day each year. The theme of this year’s Project Compassion is, ‘For 
All Future Generations’. Mr Rufo & Mr Smith accompanied our School Captains & Councillors to attend 
this launch at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Hamilton. Family Project Compassion boxes have also been 
sent home today and you are encouraged to support this worthy cause. We will be asking for all boxes 
and money to be returned by the end of term. 
 
Ash Wednesday & Lent – Tomorrow, 
Wednesday 22nd February is Ash Wednesday 
and the beginning of Lent. As such, we will be 
taking our Primary students (Years 3-6) to the 
church for Mass at 12:30pm, with all parents most 
welcome to attend. Some of the ashes from this 
Mass will be brought back to school where our 
Infants students will participate in an Ash 
Wednesday liturgy after recess at 2:30pm in the 
Hall. There is also a parish Mass at St Therese’s 
church at 7pm later in the evening. 

 
    
Luke Smith,  
RE Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.liturgyhelp.com%2Fcalendar%2Fdate%2F2023Feb19%2F0%2FRefDiBer&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cc91a514a829f49afe39008db12d1c448%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638124464372261218%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LVuZBSn7%2B3EhBvdAMPeRe5MdZoD105pQNM7FbjMorcQ%3D&reserved=0


 

 

School Community News 
Volunteering 
Throughout the year, we welcome all parents/carers to volunteer at the school.  To volunteer, you must 
complete the volunteer’s induction via the link https://www.mn.catholic.edu.au/families-
communities/volunteers/.  This process can take up to 6 weeks, so you are encouraged to complete this 
early. 
 
Family Photos 
Parents ordering family photos online need to order before 9pm THE DAY PRIOR TO PHOTO DAY. This 
option isn’t available online after this time, to ensure we don’t miss any orders after we have left the office. 
 
External Providers 
If your child will be seeing an external provider whilst at school (eg; Guitar lessons, speech pathology) 

you will need to complete the attached form and return it to the school asap. 
 
School Fees 
The annual school fee statement will be emailed at end of February.  When you receive your statement, 
please arrange for a regular Bpay, Direct Debit or an annual payment. Cash payments can be accepted 
at the administration office between 8.00am-3.30pm Monday to Friday or credit card payments can be 
taken over the phone on 4957 4922. You will find a direct debit form attached to the newsletter for your 
convenience. If you have a health care card (HCC), please complete the attached HCC discount form, 
and return it along with a copy of your HCC to admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au   
Please avoid using the Compass pay option. 
Additionally, any family experiencing financial difficulty is entitled to fee assistance and will be 
appropriately and confidentially supported to assess what is affordable for their family. Please email the 
Principal, Mr Duilio Rufo directly at duilio.rufo@mn.catholic.edu.au 
 
Vicki McSpadden 
Bursar 
 
Canteen Roster 

Wed  22/2 Thurs 23/2 Fri 24/2 Mon 27/2 Tues 28/2 

Kim J Sarah B Sally C Pia C M Annabel O’N 

     

     

 

PBS – School Spirit Awards 
We congratulate the following children for receiving the PBS School Spirit Award last week for 
demonstrating RESPECT by displaying appropriate manners: 
 

School Spirit Award for demonstrating RESPECT by displaying appropriate manners.  

KN  
Claudia Vojdanoski  

KW  
Julien Abel  

KL  
Hudson Dingle  

Frederick Jaeger  Ashton Ferry  Charlie Chalhoub  

1N  
Declan Perkins  

1W  
Reuben Miller  

1L  
Evelyn Archibald   

Laila Newburn  Stella Hills  Daniel Molloy  

  
  

2W  
Levi Houston   

2L  
Chrishelle Perera  

  Zara Apostolovski  Miller Marks  

3N  
Jennifer Jacob  

3W  
Emily Schnabel  

3L  
Mia Dos-Santos  

James Perkins  Joshua Mazun  Oliver Frazer  

4N  
Georgia Phillips  

4W  
Amelia Hansen-Earley  

4L  
Oscar Yap  

Lilly Carlson  Noah Fletcher  Brooklyn Lewis  

5N  
Bailey Brooks  

5W  
Aria Haberfield  

5L  
Bruno Rocco  

Hamish McGhee  Kyanna Maher  Milla Glendenning  

6N  
Archie Caldwell  

6W  
Anna Van Den Heuval  

6L  
Eva Farrell  

Noah Manak  Chandler Dooley  Maiya Abson  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
mailto:admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:duilio.rufo@mn.catholic.edu.au


 

 

As we continue to focus upon the virtue of Respect this term, for the next fortnight we look closely at how 
being obedient is a way of displaying respect for others. When we encourage our children to be obedient 
to our requests at home, and at school, we are teaching them to respect us as parents and teachers but 
also building within them the capacity to respect others.  
 
Melissa Pyers 
Primary Coordinator 

Lost property 
We have a collection of glasses, wallets and other treasures that have been found. 
If  you own any of these items please call to the office to collect.  

 

 

FOR SALE – second hand uniforms 
If you are interested in purchasing any uniforms, please call to the office between 8.00-3.30. 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

School Photo Roster 2023 

Thursday 23 February 

8:30 Staff Photo 

9:30 6N 

9:40 6W 

9:50 6L 

10:00 Year 6 group photo 

10:10 Student Council Photo 

10:20 Sport Captains Photo 

10:30 KN 

10:40 KW 

10:50 KL 

11:00 – 12:00 Family Photos 

12:30 2W 

12:40 2L 

12:50 4N 

1:00 4W 

1:10 4L 

1:20 Band Photo 

  

Friday 24 February 

9:30 1N 

9:40 1W 

9:50 1L 

10:00 3N 

10:10 3W 

10:20 3L 

10:30 5N 

10:40 5W 

10:50 5L 

11:00 – 12:00 Family Photos 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
APPLICATION FOR A CATEGORY 5 CONTRACTOR TO PROVIDE 

SERVICES TO A STUDENT IN A DIOCESAN SCHOOL 
1.  Details of responsible adult and student 

1.1 Responsible 
adult’s name 

 

1.2 Mobile  1.3 Email  

1.4 Relationship 
to student 

 

1.5 Student’s 
name 

 

1.6 Grade  

1.7 Class 
teacher 

 

2.  Details of category 5 contractor and requested access  

2.1 Contractor’s 
name 

 

2.2 Trading or 
company name  

 

2.3 Address  

2.4 Mobile  2.5 Email  

2.6 Contracted 
service to be 
provided 

 

2.7 Frequency / 
duration 

☐  Monday ☐  Tuesday ☐  Wednesday ☐  Thursday ☐  Friday 

☐  Weekly ☐  Fortnightly ☐  Monthly Other:   

Start time for service:   Duration of service:   

2.8 Start date 
of service 

 
2.9 Review / 
end date of 
service 

 

  



 

 

3.  Declaration and consent for the contractor to provide the contracted service to my child 

I, _________________________________________________________ am the responsible 

adult making this application for a third-party contractor to provide a service in St Therese’s 

Primary School 

By signing this document, I: 

• State that I have used reasonable care to ascertain that the Contractor has the appropriate 

qualifications, licences, certifications and professional memberships necessary to provide the 

contracted service to my child, as listed in section 2.6 of this application. 

• State that I have used reasonable care to ascertain that the Contractor holds public liability 

insurance. 

• Consent for the Contractor to have unsupervised access to my child for the purposes of 

conducting the contracted service. 

I confirm that I have advised the Contractor that: 

• Prior to being given access to the School, the Contractor must show their current WWCC status, 

using the Service NSW application.  Being unable or refusing to do so will result in the Contractor 

being refused entry. 

• The Contractor will be required to complete a Safeguarding Commitment for Contractors 

Working with the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle form and submit it to the School. 

• The contractor is granted access to the School for the singular purpose of providing my child the 

contracted service and should minimise contact with any other child. 

• He/she will consult with my child’s class teacher or the School leadership about any relevant 

information that the Contractor may have in relation to my child and will share information 

about my child. 

Signed: 

_______________________________ 

 

Date: __________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Name of parent / guardian 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


